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President’s Report

Australasian Catholic Press Association

Annual General Meeting 2019

Rydges Hotel Mount Panorama, Bathurst

10 September 2019

Dear ACPA colleagues,

It’s a pleasure to welcome you to our conference for 2019. We have more than 40 delegates attending this year’s conference, which is a marvellous turnout. It’s really great to see many familiar faces, and a few new ones too.  

We’re all looking forward to having some time to converse and to experience some of the sights of Bathurst and its surroundings. We’ve prepared what we hope will be an informative, engaging and hopefully inspiring conference program for you all. 

Conference sponsors

I’d like to give thanks to our conference sponsors this year, who make these meetings possible. Without their support it’d be much more difficult for us to network and collaborate in our shared work as communicators in the Church in Australia. 

Our major sponsor this year is Australian Catholic Superannuation and Retirement Fund. A big thanks to them for their support for the conference and the Catholic community in general. We’ll have three staff from ACSRF joining us tomorrow and Thursday, and you’ll have a brief chance to hear from them. Please make them welcome.

Thank you to our other sponsors who have supported the conference in various ways: Australian Catholic University, Broken Bay Institute, Catholic Mission, Caritas Australia, Catholic Development Fund Bathurst, and Renzaglia Wines. We have representatives from some of those organisations joining us as well, and we thank them, and the others, for their support. 

Conference organisers

Each year, the executive works tirelessly to put together the conference – from organising the venue, putting together the program, designing the brochure, organising registrations, liaising with the venue, and putting together all of the materials. It’s a big job, and unlike other places we keep costs down by taking on most of the tasks ourselves. We need a team of talented and generous people to do that, and thankfully we’ve got that at the moment. 

I’d like to thank our executive team for all their work in putting the conference together this year: Ann Gilroy, who’s been on the executive for three years now, and our new executive members this year, Neil Helmore, Jamie O’Brien, and Kimbalee Clews. They’ve been amazing in both their willingness to do that, and the talents and energy they’ve brought to our association. 

In particular I’d like to thank Kimbalee. Having a conference in your own backyard is a daunting experience. When we last had a conference in Melbourne I had a team of five from other ACPA member publications to help me. I know Kimbalee has drawn on Fiona and other members of her team for help here, but she’s also carried a great deal of the burden herself. I’d like to give a big thanks to Kimbalee, and to the rest of her team, for everything they’ve done to make this event happen. 

2019 Awards

I’m very much looking forward to our Awards dinner on Thursday night. I’d just like to thank Jon Hammond, who has provided support for me in organising the judging of the award (and ensuring there was a bit of a distance between myself as an editor and the judges). Jon also helped organise much of the sponsorship this year, and so I’m doubly grateful for him for that. Thanks also to the judges, some of whom will be joining us for the dinner on Thursday. 

I’d also like to thank Ana O’Brien, who helped with the design of the certificates, and the program materials you have in your satchels. 

Archives
Fr Frank Freeman is our archivist, and has been working for some time to bring together the history of our association. He’s now finished doing that, and he’ll talk more about that project later in the meeting. 

For the moment, I’d just like to recognise the enormous gift that Frank is to ACPA. He carries in his head so much of the history of this association, much of it built thanks to his own efforts. We wouldn’t be here today if not for his – and others’ - work in reviving the association in the 1990s. 

Now we have that history documented and preserved, so that we can all carry it with us going forward. Thank you, Frank. I look forward to hearing more about it later. 

Membership

Our membership is currently at 138 members. That number includes 73 member publications and 64 associate members. 

We have some new associate members:

Judith Tokely – St Vincent de Paul

Liz Kim – Jesuit Mission Australia

Greg Whitby – Parramatta Catholic Schools

Tracey Edstein – Freelance journalist

Lawrie Hallinan – Association of Ministerial PJPs

We have no new publication members this year, but we have a few new contacts for publications. Welcome to everyone who has joined out community, particularly to those who are attending ACPA for the first time. 

Farewell to Catholic Life
Unfortunately we farewelled the Sale diocesan newspaper, Catholic Life, this year. Catholic Life began publication in November 1997, with 11 issues a year excluding January, until 2014 when Bishop Christopher Prowse made it a two-monthly publication. Over its history it has won many awards at ACPA and ARPA conferences. The final edition of the publication went out in Easter 2019. 

The editor of Catholic Life, Colin Coomber, has retired from his role after 18 years in the role. Colin has long been warm presence at our ACPA gatherings. We’ll miss his many stories, his music at our morning prayers, and most of all his sense of humour. 

Finally, thank you all for continuing to come along to these events, and being part of our Catholic media community here in Australia. Communicating the Good News on behalf of the Church is a difficult job even in normal times, and these times are far from normal. It’s a great comfort to have a community of people who share your mission, who understand your challenges, and who can provide support and ideas on how we can do our work better. That’s the value of ACPA, and I hope that it continues to be a great community for all of us. 

Michael McVeigh

President – ACPA
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President: Michael McVeigh (michael.mcveigh@jesuit.org.au)
Vice President (Aust): Kimbalee Clews (comms@bathurst.catholic.org.au) Secretary: Neil Helmore (nhelmore@tsv.catholic.org.au)
Vice President (NZ): Ann Gilroy RSJ (tuimotunz@gmail.com) Treasurer: Jamie O’Brien (jamie.obrien@perthcatholic.org.au)
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